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Brief narrative of ministry:

I was on voluntary personal leave of absence from July 1, 2024 through September 15, 2024. 
My appointment to extension ministry at Pacific School of Religion was effective, September 16, 
2024. At PSR I serve within two departments, in the Office of Community Life as the Campus 
Pastor with primary focus on the UMC cohort of students and in the Enrollment Office as an 
enrollment counselor for the new Congregational Renewal Cohort initiative that is to be 
launched in 2025. During the brief time that I have been in the ATEM status I have preached at 
two local churches in CANV; The Table at Central UMC (9/22/24) and First UMC of Loomis 
(9/29/24).


